HADLEY PARK 
Resolution R-1
GUIDELINES FOR PARKING

The Board has established the following policies relating to parking. All previous policies are considered null as of March 1, 2016:

Per the Covenants and Restrictions under which you purchased your home, Article IX. Section Six: Ownership of each lot shall entitle the owner or owners thereof to the use of not more than two automobile parking spaces which consist of the space inside the garage or on the driveway area between the garage and the road abutting the Townhouse. Homes without garages have a parking pad behind their unit. Vehicles must be parked so as to be in the garage with the door shut or completely within the driveway.
No boats, trailers, campers, or RV’s shall be parked on the community property, whether in the common areas or on private driveways. Such recreational vehicles may be parked in a garage of a lot if the garage door is closed and said vehicles or accessories are not visible to persons from the outside.
No vehicles may be parked or maintained on the property unless they are registered and operational.

Long-term parking is not allowed on the community streets or at the pool parking spaces. Temporary street parking and use of any other parking areas designated for visitors is permitted for guests and service vehicles when the assigned spaces for the Townhouse are fully occupied. At no time shall street parking impede in any way the use of another Townhouse driveway nor shall any street parked vehicle be on the lawns. Visitors to your home may park on the street in marked spaces for a period of not more than three (3) days. If your guest will be visiting for more than three (3) days please contact NHE to request additional time. You will be provided a parking pass that must be displayed in the front windshield of the vehicle. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Vehicles parked at the pool parking spaces or on the street without written parking pass from the management company are subject to being towed at the owner’s expense, without notice.

Vehicles may not be parked in front of fire hydrants. Blocking fire hydrants are a violation of state law and subject to law enforcement action in addition to other Association action.

Vehicles parked on the street at Hadley Park must be parked in the direction of traffic flow. Parking is only allowed in marked spaces. Vehicles parked in unmarked areas or in an opposite direction to traffic flow are subject to being towed at the owner’s expense without warning. 

Failure to comply with the parking procedures outlined herein could result in the vehicle being towed without further notice and at the vehicle owner’s expense. Parking fines will no longer be issued by Hadley Park. A warning sticker could be placed on the vehicle. A second offense will result in the vehicle being towed at the owner’s expense. 
